September 8, 2015 Borough Council Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Stewartstown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were: Bill Gemmill, Roy Burkins, Jerry Writer, Kenton Kurtz, Michael Ellinger and Polly Kreiss. Also in attendance were: Mayor Herzberger, Attorney Craig Sharnetzka, Stacy Myers, Dennis Sarpen and Ira Walker. Gordon Wisnom was absent.
Mr. Gemmill chaired the meeting in Mr. Wisnom’s absence.
The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

GENERAL BUSINESS
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the minutes from the August 3, 2015 Council meeting. Mr. Burkins seconded.  There is a correction to the Mayor’s report; there was no report due to Mayor Herzberger’s absence.  The motion was revised to include the correction and was carried.  
Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the general fund financial statements, including checks dated July 31st through September 3rd, 2015 totaling $49,447.44, seconded by Mr. Writer and the motion was carried.  
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the sewer fund financial statement, including checks dated July 31st through September 3rd, 2015 totaling $224,496.02 seconded by Ms. Kreiss and the motion was carried.  
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the water fund financial statement, including checks dated July 31st through September 3rd, 2015 totaling $45,243.83 seconded by Mr. Kurtz and the motion was carried with Mr. Gemmill abstaining. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Keith McFatridge submitted a request for Fire Police assistance at the Red Lion Homecoming Parade.  This request was not included on the approved event list.  Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the request for the Fire Police to assist at the event on September 24, 2015.  Mr. Writer seconded and the motion was carried.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Attorney Sharnetzka stated that he received an email from the proposed tenant of the old Police office in the Municipal Building, Jeannie Olson, that all terms were acceptable. She would like to have access to the building to complete tenant improvements in advance of the October 1 lease start date.  It was agreed that she could have access once all the signed documents were received.  This is a long term lease that lasts until July, 2018.   

The Flood Plain Ordinance needs to be amended prior to the December 15 deadline.  Attorney Sharnetzka will complete a review and make recommendations.  The revisions will need to be advertised for December. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Sarpen was recognized by Council.   Mr. Sarpen stated that the Hickory Street paving contract has a Change Order in the amount of $1,267.80.  He explained it is because there was a soft area that needed about 15 inches of dirt removed, fabric and stone placed.  
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the Change Order and make the payment to Craig Adams for the Hickory Street Work in the amount of $23,017.57.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the payment for the Hill Street work in the amount of $29,298.71.  This amount is $1,760 less than the bid amount.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried.

Country Corner, LLC was the focus of a discussion regarding the driveway that connects to 851.  The development plans for the property state that the existing driveway would be removed and 4 trees and grass would be placed there.  Mr. David Wisnom was in attendance as owner of the property.  He stated that the inspection allowed occupancy and that, although the plans called for the landscaping, he was not going to do this and knew when the plans were approved that it would not be done. Ms. Almony of the Planning Commission wanted to know who is enforcing the rules.  It was agreed that the Codes Enforcement Officer, Wade Portner, would be at the next meeting. 
The report for the Raulie’s driveway complaint was read.  There were no issues and no action needed (except for possibly cutting a tree/bush back for the site distance) by the homeowners. 
OPERATOR’S REPORT
Mr. Walker presented his report for Council. 
Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the expense of $160 to Control Systems 21 to replace the Ack Pak and valve at the York Water pit.  Mr. Writer seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the expense up to $530 for break-away Falange kits to extend some of the fire hydrants. Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the expense of up to $650 to repair the seal for the utility pump at well house #7 by Ross Lenington of Ross Industrial.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Writer made a motion to approve the purchase of two mechanical seal kits for the utility pumps at the sewer plant at a cost of $250.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried. 
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the replacement of the chlorine ejector at the York Water Pit for a cost of $310.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried. 

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the towing from the sewer plant to Gordon’s Service and the replacement of the starter for Truck #5 (sewer) for a cost of $278.60.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the cost of $986.65 for the fittings that were ordered from L&B Water Service for the upcoming thickener repair project.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried. 

MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Herzberger reported that he represented the Borough in the Eureka Parade.  He also swore in some members of the Fire Police.  
The deadline for Committee members for the November ballots is quickly approaching. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

The Solicitation Ordinance (Ordinance 2015-3) needs to be advertised.  Council is asked to review for the next meeting.
Glen Rock is having a Town Hall meeting September 28th at 6 pm regarding their continuation of police services with Southern Regional. 

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve Resolution 2015-04.  This is to replace the current fee schedule amending fees for various materials and services within the Borough. Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried. 

There is a Borough Association meeting on September 24. 

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to adjourn the Council meeting to go to a Public Hearing.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the meeting adjourned at 8:21 pm.

The Open Public Hearing began with a request from Ravens & Rockers, LLC to transfer liquor license R14192 to 9 N. Hill Street.  The Liquor Control Board will control what happens and how the license will be used.  It is a restaurant liquor license, similar to Messina’s, with beer and wine.  It is not bound by location.  

Mr. Ellinger made a motion to close the hearing.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the hearing was closed at 8:33 pm and the Council meeting resumed.

Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the transfer of liquor license and approve Resolution 2015-3.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 

There being no further business, Mr. Kurtz made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Burkins and the Stewartstown Borough Council meeting adjourned at 8:36 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy McCartin

Minute Taker/Transcriber  
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